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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Wednesday 11th April 2007
Motion No. 6
Motion:  Councillor J. Lahart
"That the Manager clarify the situation pertaining to arrangements regarding the walkway at Brookwood."

Report:
Arising from a series of meetings in recent months with residents of Brookwood estate, particularly to address the issue of anti-social behaviour in the vicinity of the riverside walkway, the Parks Department have agreed to undertake works as follows:

· To install lockable, anti-cycle gates on the access to the riverside walkway from Scholarstown Road and at the access from Springvale.  It was intended that these gates would be locked outside of normal park opening hour and the residents of Brookwood initially undertook to manage the opening and closing of these gates.  However, at a recent meeting the residents made a decision to defer locking of the gates and to monitor their efficiency in controlling motor cycle access along the walkway without being locked.  These gates are scheduled for installation within the next week.

· Significant thinning and removal of fallen trees and understorey shrubbery was completed by the Parks Department in recent months in order to open views and enable supervision of the riverside walkway from Brookwood and to reduce cover for perpetrators of anti-social behaviour.   Further clearance, particularly of understorey growth will be undertaken throughout the growing season as deemed necessary.  

· To install a 1.2m high railing with anti-cycle access gates incorporated at two key points along agreed open sections of the boundary of Brookwood with the riverside walk.  This will require significant removal of shrubbery along this boundary to provide clearance for the installation of the new railing and at a recent meeting it was agreed to defer this work until the autumn.  In the meantime, arrangements are being made for the purchase of the required railing to ensure its immediate availability when required. 

· Contact has been made by the Parks Department with the Environment section of Dublin City Council with regard to the pipe which spans the river in order to secure the pipe from public access.  This pipe is the responsibility of the City Council and we await their action on this matter.

· The Parks Department in association with the Council’s litter warden provided assistance to the residents with a clean up of the riverside walk in the latter part of 2006.
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